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Preaiding Officer Tanya Collier, Deputy 
Pre•iding Officer Jim Gardner, Larry 
Bauer, Roger Buchanan, Richard Devlin, 
Tom DeJardin, Sandi Hansen, Su•an 
McLain, George Van Bergen and Judy Wyer• 

David Knowle• and Ruth McFarland 

Executive Officer Rena Cuama 

Pre•iding Officer Collier called the regular meeting to order at 
5136 p.m. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced Council con•ideration of 
Agenda Item No. 6.1, Ordinance No. 91-418A would be held at 6100 
p.m., time certain. 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced Agenda Item No•. 7.2, 7.3 and 
7.4. - Re•olution No. 91-14941, For the Purpo•e of Authorizing 
the Execution of a Sale Agreement for the Acqui•ition of the 
Sear• Facility; Re•olution No. 91-15051, For the Purpose of 
Authorizing the Iaauance of Metro Headquarter• Project 
Deaign/Build RPQ/RFP; and Reaolution No. 91-1507, For the Purpoae 
of Exempting the Headquarter• RPQ/RFP Proc••• from Competitive 
Bidding Proce•• Purauant to Metro Code 2.04.041, had been removed 
from the agenda and would be acheduled for Council conaideration 
at a later date. 

Presiding Officer Collier announced the September 12, 1991 Metro 
Council minute• had been incorrectly liated on the agenda for 
approval and waa not among the item• liated for adoption on the 
Conaent Agenda. 

!..&. INTROQUCTIONS 

Presiding Officer Collier introduced Mike Bear and Boy Scout 
Troop 1815, Sunny•ide. Preaiding Officer Collier thanked Boy 
Scout Troop 1815 for attending the meeting. 

2..t. CITIZEN COHMUNIC6TIONS TQ THE COQNCIL ON HON-AGENDA ITIHS 

Patricia Miller, Friend• of Cedar Mill, Metro District No. 3, 
thanked Metro for providing a Metro Greenapacea Information booth 
at their •treet dance the previoua weekend. 



METRO COUNCIL 
September 26, 1991 
Paqe 2 

l.t, BXBCQTIVB OPFICBR COMMQNICATIONS 

.li..l &rt• Plan 2000+ Pre1entation on the Future of 6rt• Program•· 
&rt• Organization1. Public Art and Related I11ue1 

Preaiding Officer Collier introduced Dr. Thoma• Wolfe, lead 
conaultant for the Art• Plan 2000+ team. She noted be had aerved 
•• director for the New !nqlond Foundation for the Art•, taught 
at Harvard, Radcliffe and Botton Universities, was classically 
trained 01 a f luti1t and directed a chamber orche1tro in Maine. 
Pre1iding Officer Collier thanked Dr. Wolfe for coming. 

Dr. Wolfe 1aid Art• Plan 2000+ wa• qrateful for the funding Metro 
hod provided. Be said the Plan had bequn a1 regional plan to 
encompa•• Multnomah, Clackamaa and W11hington countie1 and a 
fourth county had alao joined in the planning proce11. Be aoid 
the Plan hod a 40-member citizen 1teering committee and over 300 
individual interviews and 1urveys of the general population had 
been conducted. He aaid the Plan team apent a year on data 
collection and reviewed 11 well a• art• organizotion1, 
facilities, program•, education and cultural diver1ity. Be 1oid 
the team analyzed current inf ro•tructure and funding for the art• 
01 well a1 other alternative• to oddre1a out1tanding problem• 
and/or ia1ues. 

Dr. Wolfe said hi• firm had performed cultural planning in 46 
1tote1 and many communitie1 and 1urveyed the general population 
in addition to regular attendee• of art• function1. He 1aid they 
were intere1ted in 01certoining ba1ic 1upport for ort1 and 
culture. He •aid Metro region re1ult1 were con1idered 
extraordinary and that 51 percent of tho•e 1urveyed had 
participated in at lea•t one live performing orta event in the 
la1t year. He 1aid they found 34 percent of tho1e 1urveyed had 
attended a mu1eum in the previou1 year compared to 33 percent of 
the population which hod attended a profe11ionol or 1emi-
profe11ionol 1port1 event. He 1oid 1uch 1toti1tic1 were 
•ignif icant in compori1on with other communitie1. Be 1oid four 
out of five per1on1 1urveyed agreed government 1hould participate 
in 1upporting cultural activitie1. He aaid 86 percent endor1ed 
more clo•• room in1truction in the art• and 93 percent aupported 
more field trip• to art• event1. Be 1oid people wonted more 
opportunitie1 for their children and believed art• event• and 
octivitie1 were important for the region. He 1aid it waa uaually 
a battle to convince people to endor1e auch concept1. 

Dr. Wolfe 1aid the team determined other factor• which were not 
good. He 1aid audience• and art• organization• were largely 
white. Be •aid funding pattern• mo1tly •upported European-driven 
art form• 1uch •• aymphony orche1tra• and opera coapani••· Be 
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•aid thoee function• were important, but there were not a• many 
activitie• for people of color and the facilitie• built for art• 
and culture were built in location• that perpetuated auch 
probleme. Be aaid one of their report recommendation• would be 
to build new, •mall neighborhood facilitie• with cultural 
component• to aerve people of color and provide alternative art 
forme. He •aid another •erioue problem wa• that art• and culture 
in Portland and the region wae tremendoualy undercapitalized. He 
said public aupport for the art• in the region waa $1.30 per 
capita. Be compared that to Salem, Maaeachueett• which •pent 
over $8.00 per capita; Atlanta, Georgia - over $12.00 per capita; 
and Charlotte, North Carolina - over $5.53 per capita. Be eaid 
government-appropriated monie• for the art• were very low in the 
region a• was private support. 

Dr. Wolfe diacueaed aolutiona, Art• Plan 2000+ recommendation•, 
and how their f indinge might impact Metro. He said Art• Plan 
2000+ believed eolution• would be regional in nature. He aaid 
local municipalitiee donated funds for the arte, but eaid tho•e 
effort• were largely uncoordinated and duplicative. He said 
municipalitie• were considering building aimilar facilities which 
would compete for audience• rather than developing a regional 
plan for different facilitie• in different communitiea. He said 
many u•er• uaing downtown facilitie• were not financial 
aupportere via a tax ba•e. Be aaid Arte Plan 2000+ would 
recommend Metro take a lead role a• some aort of coordinating 
agency for art• and culture in the region to include collecting 
aome type of dedicated funding •ource and dietributing thoae 
fund• for aupport of facilitie• and organization• in Portland and 
returning aome fund• to municipalitiea according to a formula for 
them to •pend on their own activitie•. Be aaid Metro could 
coordinate through a po••ibly reatructured Metropolitan Art• 
Commi••ion •• a regional planning mechani•m eo that communitie• 
could coordinate on arts planning and programming. He said 1uch 
recommendation• were not new and were done el•ewhere. Be 1aid 
their report reviewed a variety of funding mechani•m•. Be eaid 
such funding mechani•m• were not new innovation•, but did 
identify a new atream of funding of $4 to $5 million per year, 
•uff icient to eupport current operating deficit• of facilitie•, 
encourage planning of new facilitiee a• needed and to provide 
funding to municipalitie•. 

Dr. Wolfe •aid of 17 major art• organization• in the Portland 
area, moat were under-capitalized, without endowment• and many 
were operating with deficit•. He •aid Art• Plan 2000+ would 
recommend a one-time art• •tabilization proqram, or a 
public/private venture, in which new monie1 would be injected 
into the •yetem to improve the balance •heet• of •uch 
organization• and to take care of deferred problem• of eome of 
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tho•e organizations. Be •aid their report had been •ubm.1.tted to, 
and approved by, their •tearing committee and •aid the final 
draft of the plan would be •ubmitted in January 1992. Be •aid 
Art• Plan 2000+ repre•entative• had made thi• and •imilar 
pre•entation• to local municipalitie• which had que•tioned 
individual recommendation• but were enthu•ia•tic about their 
findings ae a whole. 

Councilor Gardner a•ked if Art• Plan 2000+ wa• confident their 
methodoloqy ba•ed on per capita funding and future funding woe 
accurate. Dr. Wolfe •aid •uch compari•on• were made, they 
identified only either general fund or dedicated tax dollars. He 
•aid a City of Portland •taff member had a•ked that question al•o 
and they reviewed their methodology again. He •aid after further 
re•earch, they found the disparities in art• spending were even 
greater than they originally thought. 

Councilor DeJardin asked what Atlanta produced becau•e of their 
higher per capita expenditures. Be a•ked if they provided more 
opera, more symphonie• and more cultural diver•ity. Dr. Wolfe 
•aid they did and noted their art• admini•trator• and board• did 
not •pend mo•t of their time worrying about keeping their door• 
open in the next year and how they would pay rent. He •aid there 
were adequate dollar• in the •y•tem to take care of all 
maintenance on building•, to have rea•onable rental rate• for 
other organization•, many more free program• in the park• and 
more free culturally diver•e programs. He •aid it wa• important 
to note that organization• that appeared healthy today would 
either be gone in ten years or operating in reduced circum•tance• 
if current funding mechanism• were not increased. Councilor 
DeJardin ••ked if other citie• mentioned had •trong coordination 
among their art• communities. Dr. Wolfe •aid they did. 

Presiding Officer thanked Dr. Wolfe for hi• pre•entation. 

fL ORDINANCES. SECOND REAQINGS 

iL.l Ordinance No. 91-4186. An Ordinance Repealing the ColuPlbia 
Region A••ociation of Goyeroment• Land U•e G9•1• and 
Obiectiyes and Adopting the Regional Urban G9•l• and 
Obiectiv•• 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-418 wa• 
fir•t read before the Council on Augu•t 8, 1991 and referred to 
the Tran•portation ' Planning Committee for con•ideration. The 
Traneportation ' Planning Committee con•idered and held public 
hearing• on the ordinance on Auguet 27 and September 10. The 
Committee recommended Ordinance No. 91-4186 for Council adoption 
on September 10. 
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Main Motion: Councilor Gardner moved, seconded by Councilor 
DeJardin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-4186. 

Councilor Gardner gave the Transportation ' Planning Committee'• 
report and recommendationa. Councilor Gardner reviewed the 
ordinance and noted the detailed Committee report printed in the 
agenda packet. He said the Transportation ' Planning Committee 
held two public hearing• on August 27 and September 10 and that 
'' persons had teatif ied. He aaid continuing theme• heard were 
that the Regional Urban Growth Goal• and Objectives (RUGGOa) 
ahould have more enforcement power and be more mandatory in 
nature. He said aix citizen• teatified on tho•• iaauea in 
addition to attorney Robert L. Liberty and repreaentativea from 
1000 Friend• of Oregon. He aaid other teatimony expreaaed 
general aupport on the RUGGOa and urqed their adoption. He aaid 
the subject matter mentioned moat often related to preaervinq 
natural area• and open •paces. Councilor Gardner aaid the 
Committee amended the ordinance primarily with 10 to 12 technical 
amendments recommended by Metro's Leqal Counsel to make the 
RUGGOa conaiatent with atate qoal• and land uae rulea. Be aaid 
the Committee alao amended Resolution No. 91-1489 to clarify the 
appointment• of adviaory groups and technical committee• and how 
the Council and the Regional Policy Adviaory Committee (RPAC) 
would work together in identifying and developing new functional 
plana. He aaid after amendment and further public teatimony, the 
Committee voted to recommend Ordinance No. 91-4186 to the full 
Council. 

Councilor Gardner aaid Ordinance No. 91-4186 waa a critical firat 
atep for the region in defining what it• future would be. He 
said the RUGGO• were not a detailed plan for growth but would 
aerve a• a aet of concepts ao that the metropolitan area could 
avoid the disasters created by uncontrolled growth in other 
metropolitan areaa. He aaid the RUGGOa would place livability on 
an equal footing with economic considerations. He aaid the 
RUGGO• did not provide the complete aolution to all growth 
problem• but represented the commitment that Metro, the citie•, 
countiea and citizen• would work together to find thoae 
•olutione. He said many comment• were received that the RUGGO• 
ahould be more mandatory. He aaid that wa• difficult becauae 
Metro did not perform planning at the local level and al•o 
aaaumed that local government did not provide good planning. Be 
•aid in Oregon land uae planning waa performed at the city and 
county level and aaid there waa no mandate to perform regional 
comprehenaive planning. He said adoption of the RUGGO• and the 
aupport expreased for them by the citie• and countiea meant that 
Metro had a commitment from them that they would think regionally 
a• they performed their planning functiona. Be aaid without auch 
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cooperation, no a.111ount of mandatory authority would achieve the 
nece••ary goal• expre••ed in the RUGGO•. 

Presiding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. 

Hayor Alice Schlenker, City of Lake O•wego, diatributed her 
written testimony dated September 26, 1991, •Te•timony regarding 
the RUGGOS. Mayor Schlenker said she aerved on the Urban Growth 
Management Policy Advisory Committee (UGMPAC), which developed 
the RUGGO• and RPAC bylaws. She said other Lake Oswego city 
official• had expreaaed concern that the RUGGO• would enable 
Metro to take over local planning, that Metro waa not competent 
to do ao, and that the RUGGO• would result in a large, new 
bureaucracy that would make land u•e planning complicated, 
litigioua and expenaive for local government. She aaid thoae 
have been her concerns also, but said •he joined UGMPAC because 
the current planning system was clearly not adequate to deal with 
expected regional growth. She said some type of regional 
planning structure had to be developed to deal with the eatimated 
350,000 to 500,000 people projected to move into the regional 
area in the next 10 to 20 yeara. 

Mayor Schlenker said she realized if local government• did not 
participate in the process, they would be perceived as part of 
the problem, and a much woree structure could be imposed upon 
them. She •aid Metro had the power under it• enabling atatutea 
to assume control without having to ask local government•. She 
aaid to its credit, Metro recognized that impoaing mandatory 
solution• was not the way to build neceeaary regional 
partnership. She eaid that proposed partnership was the 
centerpiece of the RUGGO• and supported adoption of Ordinance No. 
91-418A. She noted the RUGGO• could be impoaed on local 
government• only through the development and adoption of 
functional plans and that such functional plan• muat be referred 
to RPAC for review and recommendation. She aaid RPAC member•hip 
compo•ition wae clear evidence of Metro'• commitment to regional 
partnerahip. 

Mayor Schlenker noted variou• recommendation• heard that Metro 
should wait to adopt the RUGGO• until the Charter Committee had 
finished their work. She •aid •he •hared her colleague•' 
reluctance to enter into a new regulatory relationahip that could 
aignificantly change in the future, but aaid Metro ahould proceed 
with the RUGGO• becauae it would be one year before the Charter 
Committee completed it• work. She •aid the need for regional 
planning would not diaappear regardle•• of what kind of 
organization Metro ultimately bec&11e. Mayor Schlenker aaked the 
Council to adopt the RUGGOa and RPAC bylaws aa recommended by 
UGMPAC. She said to a.mend RPAC membership at this time would not 
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be welcome by the participant• who were involved in the two-year 
proce••· She eaid if RPAC member•hip compo•ition wa• changed at 
thi• meeting, •he would not aupport the RUGGO• a• written. 

Councilor Bauer and Mayor Schlenker diacu••ed how local •upport 
for the RUGGOa would be affected if RPAC memberahip was amended 
at thia meeting. 

Commi•aioner Earl Blµmenauer, Portland City Council, aaid it wa• 
important to take action now on predicted growth in the region. 
Be noted concern• expreaaed about amending RPAC memberahip. Be 
aaid if the Council planned to amend RPAC memberahip, it ahould 
coneider repreaentativea from Tri-Met and other aimilar agencies. 
He aaid the Council could conaider developing alternative 
mechaniam• to obtain other than governmental advice. Re said 
time line• were abort and it was important to take action at thi• 
time in any caae. Commi••ioner Blumenauer diacua•ed 
implementation iaauea, aaid it wa• important to deal with Urban 
Growth Boundary (UGB) iaaues, eatabli•h urban reaerve• and 
controls, and co11111tended Metro'• work thua far on the Region 2040 
Workplan. 

Commi••ioner Gretchen Kafoury, Portland City Council, concurred 
with Commiaaioner Blumenauer'• comments and diacu••ed regional 
housing and affordability. She said thoae i••uea depended on 
regional aolutiona. She pledged to work with Metro on regional 
aolutione. 

Mayor Gu1aie McRoberta, City of Greaham, diatributed her 
September 26 letter on •aegional Urban Growth Goal• and 
Objective•." She said ahe had found it hard to believe at the 
beginning of the proceaa that an acceptable product could be 
developed, but said she found the proceas and the RUGGOs to be 
truatworthy. She aaid a great deal of local truat had been baaed 
on Goal I. She concurred with Mayor Schlenker that Councilor 
McLain'• propoaed amendment to amend the RPAC bylaw• waa 
unacceptable. She aaid apecial diatricta and/or aqencie• could 
more appropriately aerve on technical adviaory committee•. She 
aaid local qovernmenta were reaponaible to the State for planning 
and implementing comprehenaive plana. 

Councilor Gardner, Councilor OeJardin and Mayor McRoberta 
diacuaaed Metro'• paat and future relationahip with local 
government• baaed on po•aible amendment of RPAC member•hip. 
Councilor Gardner aaked Mayor McRoberta how ahe would perceive 
Metro amendment of plan• when aubmitted by local government•. 
She aaid •he would be •urpriaed if Metro adopted plan• a• 
reco1111Dended by local government•, but noted RPAC would attempt to 
recommend plane Metro could adopt. 
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Councilor McLain aaked Mayor McRoberta whether •he underatood 
that four citiea from each county would atill have repreaentation 
on RPAC. Mayor McRobert• aaid she did, but atated that would 
•till not be aufficient local repreaentation. Councilor McLain 
aaked Mayor McRoberta if she believed public teatimony at public 
meeting• ahould be conaidered. Mayor McRobert• aaid ahe did. 
Councilor McLain asked Mayor McRoberts if ahe realized her 
propoaed amendment had resulted after six hours of public 
teatimony in public meeting•. Mayor McRoberta aaid ahe had not 
realized that, but aaid those testifier• alao might not have 
realized local governments were ultimately reaponaible for 
comprehensive planning. 

Councilor Devlin noted Mayor McRoberta' testimony and her 
comment• on the RUGGOa, and aaid her comment• illuatrated that 
local governments would give varying reapon•e• on iaauea 
dependent on how crucial they thought they were. Mayor McRoberta 
agreed, •aid local government• were flexible and reaaonable, and 
expreaaed her belief that the partnerahip with Metro would work. 
She aaid Waahinqton County had moat of the vacant land left in 
the region and growth iaauea were crucial to them. 

Mayor Jerry grnmmel, City of Wilaonville, concurred with Mayor• 
Schlenker and McRoberta that amendment to RPAC memberahip at thi• 
time would not be acceptable. Be asked the Council to consider 
putting the RUGGO• on hold until the Charter Committee had 
f iniahed it• work. He aaid there could be diacrepancy between 
what the RUGGO• would require and what the Charter Committee'• 
concluaiona would require. He cited area• of concern with regard 
to terminology aa in the uae of the words •should• and •ahall.• 
He queationed whether the Council would rely on local government 
in a partnerahip capacity. He aaid if aome directive language 
waa omitted from the RUGGOa, local government• would not expre•• 
concern• about "Metro taking over.• He urged the Council not to 
adopt the RUGGOa until the Charter Committee had finiahed ita 
work. 

Chair Bonnie Haya, Waahington County Commiaaion, requeated the 
Council adopt Ordinance No. 91-4186 and Reaolution No. 91-14896 
•• recommended by the Tranaportation ' Planning Committee. She 
aaid the RUGGO• were the beginning of a proceaa that the Region 
2040 Workplan, the Urban Reaerve Analyaia and other program• 
would provide meaning for. She aaked that Metro remain flexible 
and be prepared to amend the RUGGO• if thoae atudiea demonatrated 
needed changea. 

Norm Scott, Clackamaa County Planning ' Development Director, 
teatif ied for Clackamaa County Commiaaioner Darlene Hooley and 
diatributed and read written teatimony from Clack1111a County 
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Commi••ioner• Bd Linquist, Judie Hammer•tad and Hooley. Be 
atattid Clackamas County believed the RUGGO• to be an excellent 
product. Be cited the aucce•• of the Joint Policy Adviaory 
Committee on Tranaportation (JPACT) •• a deci•ion-makinq body and 
said RPAC should be modelled along JPACT line• and not aerve •• 
an adviaory body. He queationed the ultimate autonomy of RPAC 
deciaion-making. 

Councilor Van Bergen said the Metro Council should hove ultimate 
authority with regard to the RUGGO•. Councilor Devlin noted 
JPACT'• choir and vice chair were •elected by the Metro Council. 

Jacqueline Town•a, 19288 s. Mattoun Road, said she served •• the 
Clackamaa County technical advisory committee citizen member. 
She aaid extending planning deadlines from 20 to SO year• did not 
promi•e good results. She expreaaed concern about the RUGGOa 
conf llcting with Land Conservation and Development Commi••ion 
(LCDC) Goal• 3 and 4 for the preservation of form and fore•t land 
baaed on the urban reserve. She said she sensed farm and foreet 
land near the UGB had already been allocated to developers. She 
aaid those were resource lands needed for production of food and 
fiber. She said the urban reserve did not deaignate land beyond 
which the region ahould not grow. She aaid on exception policy 
was also being considered that would permit UGB amendment• 
outside the urban reserve. She said RUGGO'a current urban 
reserve language would not prevent sprawl and expre•aed her 
aupport for the RUGGOa minus the urban reeerve language. 

Linda Tipton, 11948 s.w. 34th Avenue, fully aupported Goal II, 
Objective 9, and apecifically Section• 9.2.2 and 9.2.3. She •aid 
her neighborhood association hod closely tracked Portland'• 
natural reaource inventoriea and eupported fully the deaignation 
of "a region-wide ayatem of linked aignif icont wildlife 
habitate.· She aaid wildlife habitat waa ahrinking at on 
alarming rate. She •aid an overall deaign ehould be created to 
promote the preaervation of euch habitats. She aaid the region'• 
natural aitea were still in existence, but were threatened on a 
daily baaia by an over-anxiou• development community motivated by 
profit and personal monetary gain. Ma. Tipton urged the Council 
to adopt Ordinance No. 91-4186. 

Janet Young, City of Tualatin Economic Development Coordinator, 
diatributed and read from written teatimony. She •aid the RUGGOa 
repreaented thouaande of hour• of work and con•en•u• building. 
She said the City of Tualatin wa• not plea•ed with every aepect 
of the RUGGOa but believed the procea• which reaulted in the 
RUGGOa to be a valid, participatory one. She aaid Tualatin 
conaidered propoaing minor amendment• but did not to aupport the 
cooperative proce•• which created the RUGGOa. She aaid the 
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RUGGO• accurately portrayed that the region conaiated of many 
political entitie• and that the region'• citizen• •hould be able 
to chooae the type of community in which they wanted to live. 
She aaid aolving growth i••ue• •hould be no different and that 
an•wera ahould come from the local level to en•ure gr•••root• 
aupport. She •aid the City of Tualatin •upported the RUGGO• aa 
pre•ented. She •aid if amendment• were con•idered by the 
Council, the City of Tualatin recommended tho•• amendment• be 
reviewed through the citizen adviaory proce•• and be the eubject 
of public hearinga. 

Councilor DeJardin •aid the proce•• could involve input from 
aourcea other than the local level auch •• the Governor'• Office. 

Jeanne Roy, 2420 SW Boundary Street, noted ahe grew up between 
Portland and Beaverton and watched development between the two 
citiea build. She said local municipalitiea made a miatake by 
not creating a greenbelt around citie•. She diacuaaed livability 
i•auea and aaid the lack of clear definition between cities meant 
there waa no •enae of community. She aaid livability i•auea alao 
involved accesa to produce. She aaid the region atill had the 
opportunity to create a boundary between urban and rural 
boundariea. She aaid citiea could continue to merge •• they had 
been, or urban/rural boundarie• could be fixed by allowing growth 
to occur via in-fill and increaaed density or through aatellite 
citiea. She •aid keeping development in compact area• •upported 
efficient public tranaportation •y•tems. She •aid the RUGGOa had 
cauaed concern becauae language •toted several time• that Metro 
would expand the UGB into urban re•ervea which aet the 
expectation that further urban reaervea would be created. She 
noted her participation on the Urban Growth Committee for 
Portland Future Focua and aaid they diacua•ed UGB iaaue• and 
whether the UGB should be fixed or not. She aaid they concluded 
that until the region decided on what urban form wa• wanted 10 or 
20 year• in the future, that the UGB •hould not be altered. She 
recommended the RUGGO• be amended by adding the following 
language at the end of Objective 15, Urban/Rural Tran•ition, 
15.3, Urban Reaerve•s "The Urban Growth Boundary ahould remain 
in ita present location until a long-term vi•ion for the regional 
urban form ia defined.• 

M•. Roy diacuased RPAC ia•uea. She aaid ahe had obaerved in the 
past aeveral yeara movement toward• deci•ion• being made by local 
advi•ory co11111ittee• compriaed of local government off iciala. She 
aaid by the time a plan reached the Council, they were told that 
the conaenaua had led to a finely tuned plan and if the Council 
changed the plan at all it would fall apart. She aaid auch 
atatements made it appear aa if the Council had lo•t it• ability 
to aet policy, and made her aa a public citizen wonder if there 
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waa any rea•on to approach a Councilor on the i•1ue•, and that 
po•eibly her beet option would be to approach local off iciale to 
give input on local iaauea going to Metro. She 1aid RPAC a• 
propo•ed had only three citizen member• and recommended RPAC be 
amended to include ae many citizen• a• local government member• 
and that the citizen members be appointed by the Council. 

Peggy Lynch, chair, Washington County Committee for Citizen 
Involvement (CCI), 3840 SW 102nd, Beaverton, diatributed and read 
from written teatimony. She said CCI waa compri•ed of 
representatives from citizen participation organization• county-
wide. She aaid CCI had followed development of the RUGGOe with 
great intere•t. She eaid at their Auguat 15 meeting, CCI voted 
unanimously to express support for Goal I, Objective 1 regarding 
citizen participation ae written. She said CCI wished to expre•• 
its continued interest in the formation of a regional citizen 
involvement coordinating committee and a willingness to be part 
of that proceaa. 

Me. Lynch said thoee involved in citizen participation, 
apecif ically with regard to livability and land u1e ieaue•, 
encouraged Metro to have a healthy, active plan by inclueion of 
private citizens in planning programe. She •aid it wa1 well 
known that citizen participation program• enhanced coDUDunitiea. 
Ma. Lynch noted the three county citizen co11111itteee would meet in 
the Metro Council Chamber Wedneaday, October 16 at 7tl0 p.m. to 
ehare idea• and solution• to common problem• and begin addree•ing 
joint problema. She hoped that meeting would demonetrate proof 
of their willingneae to be part of Metro'• procea1. She noted 
Wa•hin9ton County'• CCI tentatively planned a citizen• conference 
on growth in April 1992. She said they had little funding at 
thi• point, but felt it waa e••ential to •hare citizen concern• 
about growth and to educate fellow citizen• on the RUGGO• and the 
UGB and how they would affect the region'• future. Ha. Lynch 
eaid the Waehington County CCI supported the RUGGO• and expree•ed 
her willingne•• to become an active part of the planning proce••· 

Craig Allen, West Linn City Council representative, 22825 
Willamette Drive, Weat Linn, noted he aerved on the original 
policy adviaory committee but wae replaced by Mayor Schlenker due 
to echeduling conflict•. He •aid hie opinion of the RUGGO• had 
changed dramatically over the laet two year•. He aaid the RUGGO• 
were not perfect, but aleo were not bod. He aeked the Council to 
consider change• to the RUGGO• at thie meeting and in the future. 
He •aid Metro ahould be honeat about what the RUGGO• would and 
would not do. He •aid although the RUGGO• were not con1idered a 
compreheneive plan, they would effect change• on local 
compreheneive plan•, and therefore hod the aepect of a 
comprehenaive plan. He •aid becauee periodic review of local 
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comprehen•ive plane would look at change• made at the local level 
precipitated by the RUGGOa, the RUGGOa had the element of 
periodic review. He urged flexibility in the future because the 
RUGGOa aa written were not perfect and said aubaequent revision• 
would be necessary. He did not •uggeat the Council relinquish 
its authority, but said it was important to recognize that such 
plans presented already represented compromise by all involved 
partiea. He said special district aasociationa could be included 
on functional plans which related to their specific apecialty. 
Be said it waa valid to ask if the RUGGOs would place Metro in 
ultimate conflict with the Charter Committee'• end product. Re 
suggested Metro act on those subject areas not in doubt and wait 
on thoae that would be. 

Bill Young, State of Oregon Growth Council, 6275 SW Wilaon-
Beaverton Road, read from written teatimony on behalf of Bill 
Bloaaer, chair, State Agency Council. He aaid the State Agency 
Council for the Portland metropolitan area urged the Council to 
adopt the RUGGOa. He eaid the Growth Council wae eupportive of 
Metro'• efforts to develop and implement a regional vision aimed 
at preaerving livable communities. He aaid the Council felt the 
RUGGO• repreeented a good f irat step in the regional effort• to 
establish a framework for managing growth. He raised the 
following three concerns: 1) The current draft appeared to be 
more general and le•• directive than previou• drafta they had 
seen. He aaid the State Council waa aenaitive to, and aupportive 
of Metro'• participatory review process, but eaid an overriding 
goal of the process ahould be support for one regional viaion and 
not numeroua individual vision• all packaged together; 2) He said 
that the RUGGOa did not apply directly to local plana and the 
only way to implement policy would be through the preparation of 
functional plane which would guide local planning efforts. He 
aaid that proceaa could cauae delaya in implementation; 3) He 
aaid another concern waa that the procesa for implementing the 
RUGGOa and functional plan• muat be more clearly defined. He 
••ked what incentives local governments would receive for 
incorporating RUGGO• within their local plana. 

Brian Scott, preaident and executive director, Oregon Downtown 
Development Aaaociation, (ODDA) 2610 SW Brae Mar Court, Portland, 
said ODDA'• primary role waa to provide appropriate land and 
busine•• development in older commercial diatrict• throughout the 
region and the •tate. He •&id ODDA realized the need to guide 
development and con•ervation effort• in natural areaa, re•ource 
land• and neighborhooda. Be •aid ODDA •upported the RUGGOa 
becauae of tho•e ef forte and al•o •upported the empha•i• on air 
quality and balanced houaing development on all income levela. 
He aaid dependency on private automobile• ahould be reduced 
eapecially through a mix of buaine•• and reaidential, •hopping, 
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cultural and campus uaea. He said such goala were beat achieved 
through redevelopment and in-fill which waa repreaented in the 
RUGGOa. He said ODDA wanted emphaaia added in the implementation 
phaae on local ownership and enterprise ao that aa many buaineaa 
deciaiona as poaaible were made within the region. He concurred 
with previous testimony which questioned the concept of urban 
reserves. He questioned whether they would protect farm and 
forest lands, but actually deaignate future parking lots. Mr. 
Young encouraged the Council to strengthen the UGB, give a strong 
regional perspective to land uae and urban planning and promote 
development that waa interesting, acceaaible, interactive and 
inside the UGB. 

Presiding Officer Collier recessed the Council at 7:16 p.m. The 
Council reconvened at 7:29 p.m. 

Presiding Officer Collier continued the public hearing. 

Gregg Kantor, manager of Economic Development, Portland General 
Electric (PG!) 4534 SW Viewpoint Terrace, Portland, diatributed 
and read from written testimony. Mr. Kantor expreaaed PG!'a 
support for the RUGGOa. He said Portland waa renowned for it• 
livability and the region muat move to preserve it• livability. 
He said PG! owned a key piece of the inf raatructure neceaaary for 
growth. He aaid their tranamiaaion and diatribution ayatem waa 
not unlike other ayatema auch as transportation and aewera in 
that electricity waa distributed regionally and expensive to 
maintain and expand. He said it waa in the public'• beat 
intereata to reduce coat• for the region. He aaid PG! had a 
clear, strong incentive to keep co1ta down and enaure their 
ayatem was built, maintained and used in the moat efficient 
manner poaaible. He aaid the RUGGO• would be an important tool 
in helping PGE to achieve thoae goals. 

Roy Polani, Transportation Policy Alternative• Committee (TPAC) 
citizen repreaentative and chair, Citizens for Better Tranait, 
6110 SE Ankeny Street, Portland, diatributed clipping• and a 
document titled "An Alternative Transit Strategy to the Weatern 
Bypass." He aaid when diacua1ing livable futures a key word that 
should be included waa "1uatainable." He aaid one automobile waa 
auff icient for each person in the region. He aaid more efficient 
development patterna should be developed. He aaid the UGB ahould 
be held and to beware of urban reaervea. He aaid the integration 
of land use and transportation planning waa an important atep 
toward• achieving efficient development. He aaid TPAC had 
recommended atrengthening bua and tranait now and until the 
lightrail ayatem waa completed. He aaid a circumverentiol rail 
line ahould be conaidered at thi1 time. Mr. Polani atreaaed the 
need for a balanced tranaportation ayatem. He aaid current 
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funding was unbalanced and that the only aapect of the 
tran•portation •y•tem now fully funded wa• the highway •Y•tem. 
He •aid re•triction• on auto-related taxe• •hould be lifted to 
fund non-highway system• •uch as rail or bu•••· Be •aid Citizen• 
for Better Tran•it •upported the po•ition taken by 1000 Friend• 
of Oregon, Sen•ible Transportation Option• for People (STOP) and 
Robert L. Liberty because they had •tated the RUGGOa a• written 
were too weak to be uaeful aa an implementation tool. Re urged a 
nay vote on Ordinance No. 91-4186 as written, but •aid that 
progreas could be made in the future even with the RUGGOa •• 
written. He said the new LCDC tran•portation goal• could effect 
great reaulta and help to make the RUGGOa more effective. 

Robert L. Liberty, 2433 NW Quimby Street, Portland, distributed a 
one-page aWlllnAry of the critique he submitted on the RUGGOs 
printed in aupplemental information packet dated September 19, 
1991, RAgenda Item No. 6.1; Ordinance No. 91-4186.R He urged the 
Council vote nay on Ordinance No. 91-4186 aa written because l) 
The propo•ed regional goal• and objective• were adviaory in 
nature; 2) There were no benchmark• quantifying the RUGGO• and 
thus no way of measuring the progress or failure in achieving the 
goal• and objectives; 3) The relation•hip between the part• 
compriaed of RUGGOa, functional plana, area•, and activitiea of 
regional aignif icance, and amendment of local land u•e plan• was 
confused, vague and legally incoherent; 4) There wa• no schedule 
for implementation of the RUGGOs through functional plan• and 
local plan amendments; 5) There was no interim protection for the 
region'• intere•t• during the lengthy procea• of adopting 
functional plan• and then implementing them through local plan 
amendment•; and 6) Local pla~ning officials, the •ource of the 
planning problema, delegated far too much power on the RPAC while 
the role of citizens wa• minimized. 

Mr. Liberty reviewed hi• written teatimony and aix point• li•ted 
above. Mr. Liberty reiterated No. 6 and •tated that local 
government off icial1 were the aource of the planning problems the 
RUGGO• were attempting to correct, and were given too much power 
on the RPAC while the role of citizen• ha• been minimized. Be 
noted the testimony of elected off iciala given at thi• meeting 
which aaid a deal had been made at UGMPAC that •hould not be 
changed. He •aid •uch a deal wa• made before any public hearing• 
had been held. He 1aid the Council, a• elected official• 
including repre•entative• of the citizen• directly elected by 
them, were being told the Council could not change any a•pect of 
the RUGGOa if they cho•• to do •o. He •aid the Council •hould be 
reaponaible to the citizen•. He aaid local elected official• had 
no legitimate over•ight over local land u•e planning. 
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Mr. Liberty urged the Council vote nay on Ordinance No. 91-4186 
a• written. He said the compoaition of UGMPAC ahould be re-
formed to give citizen• a majority vote. He aaid the RUGGOa 
should be referred back to the reformed UGMPAC for the purpose of 
adopting amendment• for correction of the problem• aa identified 
above. He •aid the Tran•portation ' Planning Committee and the 
Council ehould di•cuaa and vote on each set of amendment• 
propo•ed by the UGMPAC. He said if the Council accepted 
arguments given at this meeting that legialation •hould be 
accepted aa written, then Metro waa on the road to traneforming 
itself back into a council of governments. He aaid if the 
Council adopted the RUGGO• aa written at thie meeting, a 
precedent would be set. 

Councilor Gardner noted Mr. Liberty'• comment• on the 
relationship between the functional plans and the RUGGOe. Re 
asked if the functional plans could give the RUGGO enforcement 
powers enough to see that the regional qoala were met throughout 
the region. Mr. Liberty aaid that would be le•• likely to happen 
if the RUGGO• were adopted in current form because Metro had made 
it• goal• advisory in nature and aaid if it wa• difficult to make 
change• now, it would be politically impoeaible to adopt plane 
that directly impacted on their ability to unilaterally decide 
what wa• the beat interest• of the region. 

Councilor Bauer noted off iciala on RPAC were elected by citizen• 
and asked if that waa auf ficient for citizen representation needa 
on RPAC. Mr. Liberty aaid it wa• not •ufficient and aaid the 
Council should build a constituency for ita own plan• and 
objectives. He •aid if RPAC waa compri•ed entirely of citizen•, 
Metro would be obliged to educate citizen• and engage them in 
dialogue on the ia•ue•. He aaid LCDC had a local advi•ory 
committee aa well aa a citizens committee both of equal weight 
and authority, and •aid the Council ahould u•e that model for the 
RUGGO•. 

Mary Tobi11, Tualatin Valley Economic Development Corporation 
(TVEOC) repre1ent1tive, 10200 SW Nimbu•, Tigard, Charter 
Committee member, ••id the TVEOC repre•ented bueineaaee 
throuqhout we•tern Portland, Wa•hington County and part• of 
Clackama1 and Yamhill Countie1. She 11id the TVEDC aupported the 
RUGGO• a• written and •he had participated on the technical 
advi•ory committee. She eaid local governments had concern• over 
timinq, intent and mandatory ver•u• conaen•u• approach. She •aid 
TVEOC believed the RUGGO• demon•trated a great deal of con••n•u• 
after a long, involved and evolutionary proceea. She eaid that 
evolutionary proce•• •hould continue. She aaid Metro had brought 
all p1rtie1 together to debate multiple drafta. She •aid all 
partie1 had conceded a• well ae gained point•. She aaid if Metro 
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went from a con•enaua to a mandatory document, changing the 
"•hould•" to "•hall•,• that the document •hould be •ent back to 
the UGMPAC becau•e tho•• change• would repreaent a major •hift in 
the document a• written. She said TVBDC had questions about 
adoption timing involving policy i•aue• related to completion of 
the Charter Committee'• work. She aaid the concept• of 
employment center• and urban reserve• •hould continue to be 
debated because they had important future ramification•. She 
aaid it wa• important to have citizen input, that citizen• ahould 
not represent narrow apecial interests and be repreaentative of 
the broade•t poa•ible constituency. 

Councilor Devlin diacuaaed previous testimony given on adoption 
of the RUGGO• and timing with the Charter Committee'• work. He 
aaid atate atatutory language required Metro to create the 
RUGGOa. He aaid the Charter Committee could change Metro'• 
current atructure, but could not modify a atate requirement 
already mandated on the District. Me. Tobias aaid there was no 
mandate to change what Metro was doing in advance. She •aid 
there waa debate in the region over what the Charter Committee 
could and could not do. She said the Charter Committee had 
augqeated the poaaibility of statutory language in addition to 
charter language if the Committee felt that might be•t auit the 
region in the future. She aaid that poaaibility waa open to the 
Charter Committee. 

Councilor McLain aaked M•. Tobias how to achieve citizen 
participation on a broad level. Ma. Tobia• aaid that waa 
difficult to achieve. She aaid large organization• that 
represented large conatituenciee could be contacted and told that 
varioua i••uea would affect them and that their participation waa 
important. She •aid communication ahould be written in non-
technical language and ef forte to educate the public on public 
participation ahould be made. 

Mike Houck, Audubon Society of Portland, 5151 NW Cornell Rd., 
Portland, concurred with Mr. Liberty's teatimony with regard to 
participation by the local government•. He •aid if local 
government repreaentativea were correct, there waa no point to 
the public hearing proce••· He asked how adding three citizen• 
to RPAC would dilute the impact of cities on that body. He aaid 
Audubon had held a aerie• of hearing• with the National Park 
Service and heard from 300 citizens on the Metropolitan 
Greenapacea Program who had provided in•i9htful regionally ba•ed 
recommendation• to Metro on the program. He •aid local 
government• had put together an excellent Goal 5 program, but 
noted that came about 10 year• after the adoption of 
comprehen•ive plane. He •aid Mr. Liberty and other• had 
expr•••ed concern becau•e it took at lea•t 10 year• for adopted 
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plans to take effect especially if they were advisory in nature. 
He agreed with Mr. Liberty'• auggeated amendment• and propoaala 
for benchmarka. He aaid an implementation achedule ahould be 
adopted ao that citizens would know what was implemented and 
when. 

Mr. Houck diatributed his letter dated September 26, 1991. Mr. 
Houck discuaaed Objective 8. Air Quality on page 13. He aaked 
why the statement "Air quality shall be protected and enhanced so 
that growth can occur" had been included. He aaked why Objective 
13. Tranaportation 13.i) atated "reduce• reliance on a aingle 
mode of tranaportation through development of a balanced 
transportation ayatem which employed highways, transit, bicycle 
and pedeatrian improvements, and ayatem and demand management, 
where appropriate." He asked why "where appropriate" had been 
added because it would not be inappropriate to achieve any of 
thoae goala. He aaked why "should" had been uaed throughout the 
document when the word "shall" ahould have been uaed. 

Mary Kyle Mccurdy, 1000 Friend• of Oregon ataff attorney, 1000 
Friends of Oregon repreaentative on UGMPAC, 534 SW Third Avenue, 
Suite 300, Portland, noted the 1000 Friend• of Oregon written 
teatimony dated September 6, 1991 printed in the aupplemental 
packet. She urged the Council to enact any amendment• at thia 
meeting or a future Council meeting. She did not recommend 
returning the RUGGOa to UGMPAC for review of thoae amendmenta. 
She aaid the aubstantive portion of the RUGGOa, particularly Goal 
II, were excellent and would provide a road map to deal with 
quality of life goal• and isauea including open apacea, 
affordable housing, pedestrian-friendly environment•, decreased 
congeation, and the preaervation of farm and foreat landa. She 
aaid the RUGGO• lacked the teeth to implement ita atated goal• 
and objectives, but aaid it was important to adopt them becauae a 
potential 500,000 people were predicted to move into the region 
by the end of thia century. She aaid citizen• were aeeing their 
quality of life deteriorate and did not particularly care what 
governmental entity enforced the RUGGOa. She aaid the RUGGO• 
ahould clearly atate Metro would adopt functional plan• which 
would be implemented by countiea and citiea in their 
comprehenaive plan• and time line• ahould be eatabliahed for 
adoption of thoae functional plana. Ma. Mccurdy aaid 1000 
Friend• propoaed Metro deaignate the areas for which functional 
areaa ahould be developed within •ix month• and deaignate that 
functional plan• be adopted within five yeara. She aaid thoae 
were reaaonable time framea. She aaid the definition of areaa 
and activitiea of regional aignif icance ahould be more clearly 
atated becauae they were what the functional plan• would addreaa. 
She aaid the "•hall•" had been changed to "ahoulda" and that 
prior mandatory language ahould be returned to the document. She 
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aaid while functional plana were being developed, the RUGGO• 
ahould apply in the interim to land use decision• of regional 
significance becau1e it could take 10 year• for aome of the 
functional plan• to be incorporated in local comprehenaive plana. 
She said with an e1timated 500,000 citizens moving in to the 
region, implementation could occur too late. 

Ms. Mccurdy said the RPAC was charged with the primary duty of 
developing functional plans. She •aid 1000 Friends believed RPAC 
should be made up primarily of citizen• rather than local elected 
officials because 1) Metro'• constituents were citizens of the 
region, not local elected official•: 2) Metro ahould hear 
directly from citizen•: and 3) That it waa critical for citizen• 
to be kept directly apprised of the RUGGOa for the RUGGOe to be 
aucceaaful. She aaid local elected official• could aerve on a 
body equal to RPAC or on one body that included them and 
citizen•. She aaid local elected official• would have many 
occaaiona for input on functional plan• through varioua outleta. 
She said citizen• were often left out of the proceae until the 
very end. She diaagreed with the premise that if Metro made any 
chenge1 to the RUGGOa at this time, local government• would be 
offended. She aaid input from citizen• muat come early and often 
to have any impact and urged the Council to adopt the RUGGOa at 
thia meeting. She 1aid the Council should not worry about the 
Charter Committee'• future concluaiona but take action now. 

Bill Atherton, 1670 Fircreat Drive, Lake Oawego, diatributed 
proposed amendment language which he aaid could addre•• many of 
the iaaue• raiaed at thia meeting by other teatifiera. Be 
propo•ed on page 25, Objective 17. Urban Growth Boundary that the 
following language be added at the end of 17.2.1): •No amendment 
to the UGB •hall become final without approval by a majority of 
the electorate of the Metropolitan Service Diatrict." Be aaid 
UGB decision• should be brought before the citizen• to vote on. 
In hi• hand-out, Mr. Atherton aleo auggeated the addition of the 
following language at the end of 17.2.21 Locational Adjuatmentar 
•No locational adju•tment ahall become final without approval by 
a majority of the electorate in the political •ubdiviaion 
responaible for the comprehenaive plan area affected by the 
propoaed adjuatment." 

Mayor Tom Nelton, City of Eatacada, diatributed and read for the 
record Reaolution 1991-9, A Re•olution Declaring the City of 
Eatacada'• Poaition on the Metropolitan Service Diatrict'• 
Charter Committee. The re•olution read aa followar •whereaa, 
the City of Batacada ia not convinced that the 9oal1 of Metro are 
neceaaarily parallel to tho•e of the City of Batacada, and 
Whereaa, the City of B1tacada reaolvea to recommend to Metro that 
any action on formal adoption of the RUGGO draft document be 
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def erred until thti general public vote on the Metro charter 
clarifiee future Metro role• and reaponeibilitlee. Now 
Therefore, Be It Reaolved, by the City Council of the City of 
Betacada that the City of Eetacada recommend• to Metro that any 
action on formal adoption of the RUGGO draft document be deferred 
until the general public vote on the Metro charter clarif iea 
future Metro role• and reaponaibilitiea. Adopted by the Batacada 
City Council thi• 15th day of Auguet, 1991." 

Robert ffcOuain, Oregonian• in Action (OA) executive director, 
8255 SW Hunziker Rd., Suite 200, PO Box 230637, Tigard, 
distributed •statement by Oregonian• in Action to the Council of 
the Metropolitan Service Dietrict Regarding Propoaed Urban Growth 
Goal• and Objective•• dated September 26, 1991, eigned by OA'• 
legal couneel Bill Moahofaky and planning coneultant, Dale 
Johnaon. He commended the Council and all of the participant• in 
the proceaa for their effort• to develop the RUGGOa. Be aaid OA 
aupported a atrong Metro to deal effectively with land uee 
concern• of genuine metropolitan eignificance. Be aaid they 
aupported the concept of having goal• and objective• •pelled out 
to guide plan• and regulation•, but did have eome concern• about 
the lack of definition• for, and vaguene•• of, many terma. He 
aaid it waa important to make term• a• clear and unambiguoua ae 
poaeible. He aaid there were many reference• to •urban• and 
•rural• but eaid thoae terma were not defined and cited other 
example• which required epecif icity. He aaid the RUGGO• 
contained no mechani•m• to include land owner• in the proceaa 
although aome citizen involvement waa included. He aaid the 
RUGGO• did not clearly atate that open apacea, natural area• 
wildlife and aimilar reaourcea were to be acquired by purchaee 
and not by regulation. He aaid Objective 9 implied the 
regulatory process only would be uaed. He exprea•ed concern that 
Objective 11 on hou•ing did not addre•• livability iaauee. Be 
aaid livability waa as important a• affordability and that the 
term livability ahould be defined. He a&id Objective 12 ahould 
be clarified to enaure that plane for development were limited by 
the ability of local government• or diatricts to provide and 
maintain the public aervicea and facilitiee required to •erve the 
projected plane. He aaid they were concerned with Objective 15 
proviaione relating to urban reaervea. He aaid no con•ideration 
waa being given to the intere•t• of affected landowner• who could 
end up in urban reeerve area• and •aid there waa no provieion for 
compeneation. Be expreaeed concern about Objective 17. Be eaid 
it waa linked to State Goal 2 which wae reetrictive and eaid 
Metro ahould relieve the rigidity of the criteria to be uaed in 
expanding the UGB. Be aaid the definition of "Exception• in the 
gloaeary wae too reatrictive. 
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Irie Carl1on, City of Beaverton, PO Box 4755, Beaverton, 1aid 
Beaverton wa• not completely plea1ed with the RUGG01 but would 
aupport them a• written. Be said with regard to the uae of 
"•hall" and "ahould" that at the third or aecond to the laat 
meeting of the UGMPAC there wa• diacuaaion on language uae. Be 
aaid after diacu•aion and comment by 1000 Friend• of Oregon more 
"•hall•" had been in•erted and the RUGGO• did have more teeth 
than waa originally anticipated. 

Betty Attebury, Sunaet Corridor A••ociation, (SCA) appreciated 
the opportunity to give input durinq the proce•• over the last 
two yeara. She aaid SCA aupported the RUGGO• and its liat of 
planning activitie1. She said SCA believed RPAC •hould be 
reflective of a partner•hip among the local juriadiction• becau•• 
implementation waa achieved at the local level and local 
juriadiction• were re•pon•ible to the taxpayer. She 1aid to 
ignore, or not to have, elected official• on the RPAC ••emed to 
ignore the citie• and the counties and their reaponaibilitiea. 
She aaid RPAC •hould remain •• propo•ed by UGMPAC. She expre••ed 
concern about urban center• and what they meant. She said 
planning mu•t con•ider the market place when defining urban 
center• otherwise dollar• would be wa•ted. 

Person• or group• unable to teatify at this meeting •ubmitted 
te•timony and/or document• with their comment• on Ordinance No. 
91-4186. Those and all other document• referred to in the 
minute• have been filed in the Council Department Ordinance file 
and are available for review or photocopying purpo•••· 

Pre1iding Officer Collier a•ked if anyone el•• pre•ent wi1hed to 
te•tify on Ordinance No. 91-4186. 

Mr. Polani a1ked to rai•e an i••ue he omitted in hi• te1timony 
given earlier at thia meetin9. Mr. Polani 1aid if City of 
Portland density criteria wa• applied to the re1t of the region, 
that criteria would aolve many of the problem• the RUGGO• were 
attempting to 1olve. 

No one elae appeared to te1tify and Pre1iding Officer Collier 
clo1ed the public hearing. 

Councilor Gardner commented on te•timony given. Be noted aome 
teatif ier1 aaked what urban reaerve1 meant, eapecially on farm 
and fore1t land1. He wiahed to clarify that the RUGGO• made it 
priority to protect farm and fore•t land•. Re •aid another 
te1tif ier di1cu•aed the relation•hip between the metropolitan 
area and aurrounding area•. He aaid the RUGGO• stated the u•e of 
greenbelt• •hould be explored to create clear diatinctiona 
between city entitiea. Be 1aid the RUGGO• would aak that 
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•atellite cities be created to help absorb expected population 
qrowth. Councilor Gardner commented on RPAC which he said would 
function a• a planninq commission for Metro. Be said member•hip 
a• currently written contained a majority of elected official• 
and some citizens. Be aaid one amendment proposed wa• to add 
three citizens by removing three city aeata. 

Councilor McLain diacussed her propoaed amendment for Agenda Item 
No. 7.1, Resolution No. 91-14896 and said her amendment re•ulted 
from hours of public te•timony given by citizens. She •aid it 
wa• important to have a• much citizen input a• po••ible and noted 
local governments had been able to give input throughout the two-
year proce••· She •aid citizen• had exprea•ed many time• their 
wiah for more repreaentation. She •aid local elected official• 
under her amendment would have more votes than the City of 
Portland and would have the majority of vote• on RPAC. She said 
citizen• should at least have a voice on RPAC. She said her 
propo•ed amendment would increase the repreaentativea of the 
citizen• of each county from one to two; de!ete the reference• to 
repre•entative• from the larqest city in each county; and provide 
for •election of citizen representatives by the Regional Citizen 
Involvement Coordinating Committee created in the RUGGOa rather 
than by caucu•e• of RPAC county members. Councilor McLain •aid 
the amendment• would require change• to Article III, Section l(a) 
and Section 2(a), (b) and (d) of the propoaed RPAC bylaw•. 

Councilor Gardner aaid the Tran•portation ' Planning Committee at 
it• September 24 meeting recommended changinq RPAC member•hip 
from 17 to 18 member• by adding a representative from the 
metropolitan area member• of the Special Di•trict• A••ociation. 
He said if Reaolution No. 91-14896 wa• adopted per that amendment 
Ordinance No. 91-4186 should be amended to reflect that amendment 
alao. He referred to hi• September 26, 1991 memorandum •Propoaed 
Amendment to Ordinance No. 91-4186• to incorporate the underlined 
language in Section 2.1 - Regional Policy Advi•ory Committee 
Compoaitions •The Regional Policy Adviaory Committee (RPAC) 
•hall be chosen according to the by-lawa adopted by the Metro 
Council. The voting member•hip ahall include elected official• 
of citiea, counties and the Metro Council •• well aa 
repreaentativea of the State of Oregon, the metropolitan area 
melRbera of the Special Diatricta A••ociation, and citizen•. The 
compoaition of the Committee •hall reflect the partnerahip that 
muat exist among implementing juriadictiona in order to 
effectively address area• and activities of metropolitan 
aiqnif icance, with a majority of the voting member• beinq elected 
officials from within the Metro Di•trict boundarie•.• 
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Fir1t Motiop to 6m•nda Councilor Gardner moved, 1econded by 
Councilor Bauer, to amend Ordinance No. 91-4186 a1 
detailed in the previous paragraph. 

Councilor Ban1en 1aid she would vote nay on the amendment becau1e 
although 1he agreed on the need for broader citizen 
repre1entation, 1he believed SDAO would be better repre1ented on 
a technical policy advisory committee or in some other technical 
advi1ory capacity. Councilor Devlin 1aid he would 1upport the 
amendment reluctantly becau1e there had been many reque1t1 from 
other group• to be repre1ented including Tri-Met. Councilor 
Bauer concurred with Councilor Devlin, but 1aid that articulate 
te1timony wa1 received at the September 24 Tran1portation and 
Planning committee meeting on how the SDAO repreeentative would 
repre1ent a large portion of citizen1. Councilor DeJardin agreed 
with Councilor Han1en and 1aid SDAO repre1entation would be 
1pecialized and 1hould serve in a technical advisory capacity 
in1tead. He noted their reque1t for repre1entation came at the 
end of a two-year proces1 to develop the RUGG01. Pre1iding 
Officer Collier expressed her aupport for SDAO also, but could 
not eupport the amendment becau1e of the large number of reque1t1 
received for repreeentation and becau1e 1he preferred RPAC 
member1hip 1tay at an odd number. 

Vote on Fir1t Motion to Ap!epds Councilor• Bauer, Devlin and 
Gardner voted aye. Councilor• Buchanan, DeJardin, 
Han1en, McLain, Van Bergen, Wyer• and Collier voted 
nay. Councilor• Knowlee and McFarland were ab1ent. 
The vote wae 7 to 3 oppo1ed and the motion failed. 

Second Motion to Aplepda Councilor Hanaen moved, 1econded by 
Councilor McLain, to amend Ordinance No. 91-4186, 
Exhibit A, page 9, Objective 4., 4.2.1) and 4.3.1) by 
adding Mr. Liberty'• language so 4.2.1) and 4.3.1) 
would each read a11 •adopt and amend comprehen1ive 
plan•(~] to conforp to fupctiopal plan• adopted by 
Metro;• 

Councilor Devlin 1aid if the propo1ed amendment related only to 
the RUGG01, he could support it, but if the language applied to 
all functional plan1, he could not 1upport it. Councilor Han1en 
said 1he preferred a1 broad an interpretation 11 po11ible. 
Councilor McLain 1upported the amendment and referred to the 
RUGG01 Section 4.1.5) which 1tated Metro 1hall •coordinate the 
ef fort1 of citie1, countie1, special di1trict1 and the 1tate to 
implement adopted 1trategiea.• She 1aid the amendJDent language 
wa1 needed for reciprocal commitment by local 9overnment1. 



METRO COUNCIL 
September 26, 1991 
Page 23 

Vote on Second Motion to A1Dend: Councilor• Dauer, Buchanan, 
Devlin, OeJardin, Gardner, Banaen, McLain, Wyer• and 
Collier voted aye. Councilor Van Bergen voted nay. 
Councilor• Knowle• and McFarland were abaent. The vote 
waa 9 to l in favor and the amendment paaaed. 

Third Motion to 6menda Councilor Banaen moved, •econded by 
Councilor Wyer•, to add Mr. Liberty'• propoaed schedule 
for adopting and implementing functional plan•r "5.4 -
Functional Plan Development and Implementation 
Schedule" and Mr. Liberty'• propoaed Section• 5.4.1), 
5.4.2), 5.4.3) and 5.4.4). 

Councilor Devlin aaid Larry Shaw, Legal Coun•el, had explained to 
the Tranaportation ' Planning Committee why it wa• not deairable 
to incorporate an implementation echedule at thi• time. Be aaked 
Mr. Shaw to explain that to the full Council at thi• meeting. 
Councilor Wyer• aaked from who•e perapective it waa not adviaable 
to include an implementation echedule. Councilor Devlin eaid 
General Counsel waa auppo•ed to advi•e the Council of poseible 
implication•. Councilor Wyer• •aid the Council •hould debate the 
i••ue to determine the policy it should take. Councilor Devlin 
aaid the Traneportation ' Planning Committee wa• •upportive of 
benchmark• and timelinea to be incorporated through Metro'• 
budget and other proceesee. He eaid to incorporate an 
implementation •chedule in the RUGGOe would be to atate •omething 
that Metro did not know it could comply with in the future. Be 
aaid implementation of actual goals and objective• wae dependent 
on funding. 

Councilor Van Bergen eaid euch amendment• ahould be publi•hed and 
advertised to the public before being voted upon. Councilor 
Wyer• diaagreed and aaid the legislation before the Council had 
been extenaively advertiaed and commented upon. 

Councilor Gardner aaid he could not •upport the amendment becauae 
the f ir•t two aectione meant Metro would mandate itaelf without 
knowledge of it• future. Be •aid Section 5.4.3) wa• difficult to 
aupport becauae it wa1 a mandate that the citie•, countie• and 
UGMPAC had never commented upon or reviewed. Be eaid if Metro 
wanted to incorporate a one-year implementation time line, the 
local government• ahould review it firat. Councilor McLain 
agreed with Councilor Gardner and •aid the f irat two language 
•uqqeation• were appropriate, but said it wa• not appropriate to 
mandate back to the local juriadictione without opportunity for 
comment. She agreed on the need for benchmark• and 1aid if they 
were not added at thie meeting, they ahould be incorporated eoon. 
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R11tat1Mnt of Tb;.rd Motion to Amends Councilor Ban••n 
r11tated the third motion to amend Ordinance Mo. 91-
4186 by incorporating Mr. Liberty'• propoaed 5.4.l) and 
5.4.2) language aectiona only. 

vote on R11tated Third 
Buchanan, Banaen, 
Councilor• Bauer, 
Bergen voted nay. 
were abaent. The 
failed. 

Motion to amends Councilor1 
McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner and Van 
Councilor• Knowle• and McFarland 

vote waa 5 to 5 and the motion 

Fourth Motion to A1Rends Councilor Banaen moved, aeconded by 
Councilor McLain, to add Mr. Bouck'• 1uqgeated language 
to Objective 7, 7.1 Planning Activitie1, aecond 
paragraph •o that language would read a• followas 
"Identify the future reaource need• and carrying 
capacity of the region for municipal and indu•trial 
water aupply, irrigation, fiaheriea, recreation, 
wildlife, environmental atandard1 and aeethetic 
amenitie•···· Under the •ame motion, Councilor Banaen 
moved to amend Objective 8. Air Quality to reads "Air 
quality •hall be protected and enhanced eo that aa 
growth occur•, human health i• unimpaired." 

Vote on Fourth Motion to &nendr Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 
Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, Banaen, McLain, Wyer• and 
Collier voted aye. Councilor Van Bergen voted nay. 
Councilor• Knowle• and McFarland were abeent. The vote 
wa• 9 to 1 in favor and the amendment pae•ed. 

Fifth Motion to 6Jnends Councilor Bonaen moved, aeconded by 
Councilor Wyera, to amend Objective 13. Tranaportotion 
per Mr. Houck'• letter to delete "where appropriate" at 
the end of Section 13.i). 

Vote on Fifth Motion to amend: Councilor• Bouer, Buchanan, 
Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, Honaen, McLain, Wyer• and 
Collier voted aye. Councilor Van Bergen voted nay. 
Councilor• Knowle• and McFarland were obaent. Thi vote 
wo1 9 to 1 in favor and the amendment paa1ed. 

Councilor Von Bergen ••id he would vote nay on any amendment• 
mode to the ordinance and •aid •upport from local off icial1 would 
di1appear becauae of any amendment• mode. 

Councilor McLain •aid it waa never too late to iaprov1 a public 
policy document and aaid amendment• being made were baaed on 
exten1ive teatimony given by the public. 
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Councilor Devlin •aid the ... ndment• already p••••d would likely 
be acceptable to local juri•dictiona. Be •aid the RUGGO• were 
aub•tantially the aame •• the document recommended by UGMPAC. 

Councilor Gardner concurred with Councilor Devlin and aaid he 
wanted a budget commitment to identify reaource• for the 
implementation achedule. 

Vote on Hain Motion •• Alpended1 Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 
Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, Banaen, McLain, Wyer• and 
Collier voted aye. Councilor Van Bergen voted nay. 
Councilor• Knowlea and McFarland were abaent. The vote 
waa 9 to 1 in favor and Ordinance No. 91-4188 wa• 
adopted. 

li. RISOLQTIOHS 

lLl Reaolution No. 91-1489A. A Re•olution Acioptinq Iv-Law• for 
the Regional Policy Aclviaory Compittee 

Hoin Motions Councilor Gardner moved, •econded by Councilor 
Devlin, for adoption of Re•olution Ho. 91-14894. 

Preaiding Officer Collier opened a public hearin9. 

Hoyor HcBoberta teatified again and reiterated Goal I, Objective 
1. Citizen Participation, •Metro •hall eatabli•h a Regional 
Citizen Involvement Coordinating Co11111ittee to aaaiat with the 
development, implementation and evaluation of ita citizen 
involvement program ••• w She aaid ahe aaw that committee and RPAC 
operating aa equal partner•. 

Irie Carl•op teatif ied aqain and aaid local comprehenaive plan• 
had been adopted after a great deal of citizen participation and 
in compliance with atate law. Be urged the Council to vote nay 
on Councilor McLain'• propo•ed amendment and aaid the Council 
provided repreaentation for citizen• of the region. 

Preaiding Officer Collier aaked if any other peraona preaent 
wiahed to teatify on the reaolution. Ho other peraona appeared 
to teatify and Preaiding Officer Collier cloaed the public 
hearing. 

Firat Motion to A1Deod1 Councilor McLain moved, aeconded by 
Councilor Banaen, to amend Re•olution No. 91-14896 per 
her September 26 memorandum and diacu••ion detailed on 
page 21. 
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Councilor Gardner •aid the reaolution would e•tablish RPAC'• 
bylaw• which had re•ulted from a long proce•• of con•ideration 
and debate and •aid RPAC had been modelled on JPACT. Councilor 
McLain •aid the amendment would increa1e citizen involvement. 
Councilor Wyer• favored the amendment. Councilor Bauer •upported 
additional citizen members, but preferred that committee nwaber• 
change. Councilor• Gardner and Devlin both •aid they did not 
aupport the amendment for variou• rea•on•. Councilor Devlin •aid 
the amendment'• intent wa1 good but that there were other ways to 
achieve citizen participation. 

Vote on Fir1t Motion to Amends Councilor• Buchanan, Hansen, 
McLain and Wyer• voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Devlin, 
DeJardin, Gardner, Van Bergen and Collier voted nay. 
Councilor• Knowles and McFarland were absent. The vote 
6 to 4 oppo1ed and the amendment failed. 

Second Motion to Aplendr Councilor Gardner moved, 1econded 
by Councilor Wyer1, to amend Re•olution No. 91-14896 
per the f ir1t motion and vote to amend Ordinance No. 
91-4188 detailed on page 21 to delete the SDAO 
repreaentative and to change committee member•hip 
number to 17 from 18. 

Vote on Second Motion to 6mendz Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 
Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, Han•en, McLain, Van Bergen, 
Wyer1 and Collier voted aye. Councilor• Knowle• and 
McFarland were absent. The vote wa• unanimou• and the 
amendment pa••ed. 

Third Motion to 6mends Councilor Gardner moved, •econded by 
Councilor Wyer1, to increa1e the number of Metro 
Councilor• •erving on RPAC from two to three for a 
committee member1hip total of 18. 

Councilor Gardner •aid three Councilor• •erving on RPAC would 
better aerve the goal• of geographic diver•ity. Councilor Devlin 
•upported the amendment and 1aid the Tran•portation and Planning 
Committee 1upported the amendment al•o. He did not believe an 
even-numbered member•hip would pre•ent problem•. Councilor 
McLain 1aid her amendment va1 an attempt to balance local elected 
official• with citizen• and •aid adding another Metro Councilor 
would not •erve that purpoae eapecially •ince RPAC wa• 1uppo•ed 
to be an adviaory body to the Council. 

vote on Third Motion to Alpenda Councilor1 Buchanan, Devlin, 
DeJardin, Gardner and Wyer• voted aye. Councilor• 
Bauer, Ban•en, McLain, Van Bergen and Collier voted 
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nay. Councilor• Knowle• and McFarland were ab•ent. 
The vote wa• 5 to 5 and the motion failed. 

Fourth Motion to Alllenda Councilor Devlin moved, aeconded by 
Councilor DeJardin, to amend Reaolution No. 91-14896, 
Bxhibit A, Article 12 to eliminate the two-third• vote 
requirement to change the RPAC bylaw• to a •imple 
majority of the committee. 

Councilor Devlin •aid UGMPAC did not approve the amendment when 
it waa di•cu••ed. Be •aid the language wa• badly written and wa• 
taken from the JPACT bylawa. Councilor Wyer• •aid the amendment 
if paaaed could have huge ramification•. Councilor Gardner did 
not •upport the amendment. Be aaid any RPAC change would have to 
be ratified by the Council anyway. Councilor McLain aaid ahe 
would vote nay on the amendment. 

Vote on Fourth Motion to 6menda Councilor Devlin voted aye. 
Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, DeJardin, Gardner, Banaen, 
McLain, Van Bergen, Wyera and Collier voted nay. 
Councilor• lnowlea and McFarland were ab•ent. The vote 
9 to 1 oppoaed and the amendment failed. 

Vote on Main Motion •• A1Aended1 Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 
Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, Ban•en, McLain, Van Bergen, 
Wyer• and Collier voted aye. Councilor• Knowl•• and 
McFarland were abaent. The vote wa• unanimous and the 
Re•olution No. 91-14898 waa adopted. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier receaaed the meeting at 10102 p.m. The 
Council reconvened at 10112 p.m. 

I.&. NQN-J\EPIBSIP SBSOLVTIONS 

l.i..l Re•olution No. 91-1496. ror the Purpo•e of Expre••ing 
Council Intent to Alaend Metro'• Urban Groytb Boundary for 
Conteated Co•e No. 91-1. Qegmeach (Public Bearing) 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced the Council would conaider 
Reaolution No. 91-1496 in it• capacity aa a quaai-judicial 
deciaion-maker. 

Mlin Motions Councilor DeJardin moved, aeconded by 
Councilor Buchanan, for adoption of Reaolution No. 91-
1496. 

Ethan Seltzer, Regional Planning Superviaor, gave ataff '• report. 
Be aaid Reaolution No. 91-1496 waa a reaolution of intent to 
... nd the UGB after action by the Boundary Comaisaion. Be aaid 
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after the Boundary Commiaaion took action, •taff would forward an 
ordinance to the Council for conaideration. Mr. Seltzer aaid the 
amendment involved 184 acre• west of Wil•onville. Mr. Seltzer 
introduced Metro Bearing• Officer Larry Epatein. Mr. Seltzer 
entered for the record a propoaed amendment to Re•olution No. 91-
1496. Be aaid in thia type of proceeding, the Bearing• Officer 
gave hie/her report and recommendationa, the parties to the caae 
had the opportunity to enter exceptions to the report or 
recommendation•, and/or any concern• they might have about the 
concluaiona the Hearing• Officer had reached. Mr. Seltzer aaid 
one party to the caae had entered an exception to a concern 
raiaed by the Bearing• Officer related to the con•i•tency of the 
amendment compared to atate agricultural Goal 3. He aaid staff 'a 
amendment would amend the reaolution to insert a condition for 
approval to uphold a provision of the Clackamas County 
Comprehenaive Plan and en•ure that no connection• were made to 
the proposed sewer line outside the UGB. 

Metro Bearing• Officer Larry Bpatein gave hi• report and 
recommendation• and explained the amendment. He aaid the 
boundary requeat concerned 184 acres west of Wilsonville the aite 
of the Dammaach Boapital and the Callahan Center. Be aaid both 
facilitie• were out•ide of the UGB and staff'• requeated action 
would include both facilitiea within the UGB. Be aaid the 184 
acre site waa part of a 490 parcel owned by the State of Oregon 
and that the remainder of the State'• property, approximately 300 
acre•, would remain outside of the UGB and would continue to be 
zoned farm uee if the Council granted the amendment requeat. 

Mr. Ep•tein aaid there were aeveral reason• to grant the propoaed 
amendment. He aaid the facilitie1 in queation were intended for 
urban uae. He said the Callahan Center wa• originally built •• a 
worker•' rehabilitation center to accommodate approximately 200 
workera. He aaid the State vacated the facility in 1986 and 
becauae they vacated it, the State loat it• right to uae the 
facility for an urban purpoae. He aaid the facility wa• a non-
conforming uae in an exclusive farm uae zone. He aaid if a non-
conforming uae facility waa vacated for a period longer than one 
year, the non-conforming u•e could not be re-eatabliahed. Be 
•aid the Callahan Center, a $5 million, 125,000 1quare foot 
facility, eaaentially could only be uaed for agricultural 
purpo••• or for agricultural u•e allowed in the excluaive farm 
use zone. He aaid •uch requirement• made the facility relatively 
u•ele•• and waated an exiating economic re•ource. Be aaid 
including the facility within the UGB would allow the State to 
petition for urban plan de•ignationa and zoning that would allow 
the facility to be uaed for a uaeful purpoae. He •aid that 
Damma•ch Hoapital, a 350,000 aquare-foot facility, had 110re than 
800 full-time reaidenta and employee•, wa• largely urban u1e and 
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had been e•tabli•hed before there wa• any zoning in that area. 
Be •aid it would have been appropriate to include both facilitiea 
within the UGB when an urban area wa• created, but that it wa• 
not done. 

Mr. Epstein ••id both facilitie• discharged their sanitary ••wage 
to a private treatment plant on-•ite which di•charged it• 
effluent into an adjoining creek. He aaid that creek did not 
have •ufficient flow to accommodate the effluent and •• a re•ult, 
the •ite waa •uffering water-quality problems. Be aaid to •olve 
tho•• problem•, the State wanted to extend the Wil•onville •ewer 
•y•tem to both propertiea, but to do ao the •ewer would have to 
cro•• land that wa• zoned exclu•ive farm u•e and would continue 
to be zoned exclu•ive farm u•e even if the Council granted thi• 
petition. Be aaid •uch issues had re•ulted in the amendment 
before the Council. 

Mr. Ep•tein •aid Clackama• County'• Comprehensive Plan contained 
a policy which •tated •ewer connection• ahould not be made to 
land• zoned exclu•ive farm use. He said al•o that Clackama• 
County and the City of Wil•onville had an urban growth management 
agreement that •tated urban •ervicea would not be provided to 
lands out•ide the urban growth boundary or land• zoned exclu•ive 
farm u••· He aaid both tho•• policie• would be •ufficient to 
aupport a finding that aewer connection• could be made in 
exclu•ive farm u•e from the line that would be extended to •erve 
the Callahan Center and Damma•ch Ho•pital. Be •aid the amendment 
before the Council would add further weight to tho•• policiea and 
add Metro'• backing to tho•• policie• by •tating that it was 
Metro'• intent in granting the petition that the Council did not 
intend to allow any aewer connection• to be made to the 
intervening !FU land. Be aaid it wa• not hi• recommendation that 
the Council attach that condition although he •aw no reaaon why 
the Council could not do ao. He •aid the policy in the Urban 
Growth Management Agreement and Comprehenaive Plan of Clackama• 
County waa enough to addre•• the ia•ue•, but ••id if the Council 
attached the further condition to the petition it would add 
further weight to tho•• exiating policiea. He aaid aa a 
practical matter, he waa not •ure how the Council could enforce 
the condition if it wa• impo•ed. Be aaid to make a •ewer 
connection to EFU landa, the party that requeated auch a 
connection would need Boundary Commiaaion approval. He •aid if 
the Boundary Commi••ion approved that connection, the party or 
partiea in oppoaition would have to pur•ue legal remediea. 

Mr. Ep•tein aaid the main rea•on• for the propoaed UGB amendment 
were to recognize the Callahan Center and Dammaach Boapital a• 
urban u••• and to correct the exi•ting environmental problem 
cau•ed by a lack of •ewer aervice to the two facilitie•. Be aaid 



METRO COUNCIL 
September 26, 1991 
Page 30 

it could facilitate aewer connection• to the facilitie• to have 
the property in queetion included within the UGB. He •aid aewer 
eervicee could potentially be connected to the facilitie• without 
amending the UGB, but •aid it would require the State to pay 
double the rate for the •ewer connection becauee that waa the 
City of Wilaonville'• policy and that Wilsonville wa• unwilling 
to modify that policy for the State. Be said by amending the UGB 
and annexing the propertiee to Wil•onville, the State could then 
obtain sewer aervicea without paying twice the going rate thua 
achievin9 a more efficient uae of state reaourcea. 

Councilor Bauer asked if only the area shaded in Exhibit A would 
be annexed both to the City of Wilsonville and to Metro District 
boundaries. Mr. Bpatein •aid it would and the area in que•tion 
would touch Wilsonville on the eaat edge of the aubject property. 
Councilor Bauer a•ked if that would qualify Damma•ch reaidenta •• 
re•identa of Wileonville for luxury tax purpoae•. Mr. Bpatein 
aaid he wa• not eure if the annexation would make Oammaach 
reaidenta permanent citizen• of Wilaonville. 

Councilor DeJardin aeked if any land would be exchanged a• had 
been the caae in other UGB petition• voted upon by the Council. 
Mr. Epatein eaid in minor locational adju•tmenta land was awapped 
to minimize the amount of land added to the UGB becauee that alao 
reduced the burden of proof required to juatify the amendment. 
He aaid thia caee provided for an addition to the UGB only which 
made it a major amendment. He aaid becauae it waa considered a 
major amendment it waa eubject to all atatewide plannin9 goal• 
rather than juat aome factor• from goala that played in minor 
locational adjuatmenta. Be aaid this adjuatment involved the 
addition of 184 acre• only. 

Councilor McLain exprea•ed further intere•t in the condition and 
aaked whether Metro had aome way to implement that type of a 
condition. She •aid looking at the map and hearing teatimony on 
th• ia•ue, •he was concerned how the deciaion would affect the 
boundary property outaide the UGB without the condition, and felt 
concern about how all the atatewide goal• would affect the 
boundary poaition and •ewer connection. She aaked for Legal 
Counael'• opinion on the petition. 

Larry Shaw, Legal Coun•el, believed that while Metro had never 
done thia type of amendment before, and that while Metro •tatutea 
were not explicit, that Metro did have the right to attach a 
condition of approval to an action by the Council to a UGB 
amendment. He •aid citie• and countiea had the ri9ht to attach 
condition• of approval to their land u1e deciaiona under their 
comprehenaive plan• and that Metro alao had the ri9ht al10 to 
attach a condition in thi• ca••· Be •aid Metro would enforce the 
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condition through litigation if other uae petitions were received 
such as sewer connections, 9olf courses or other items. 

Presiding Officer Collier asked if the Council should accept the 
condition •• presented by staff to amend the resolution. Mr. 
Shaw said the Council should accept the condition although he 
said it waa arguably not necessary to complete the findings. 

Presiding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. 

Mary gyle HcCurdy, 1000 Friend• of Oregon staff attorney, said 
1000 Prienda was the party which raieed the exception to the 
Hearings Officer'• report and said the Council did need the 
condition to comply with State Goal 3. She said 1000 Friend• 
agreed with suggested amendment language to the reaolution. She 
aaid in addition to compliance with Goal 3, 1000 Friends found 
that the Clackama• County Comprehensive Plan could have 
contradictory proviaions in it as to whether or not public 
facilities outaide the UGB may have attachment• to them. She 
aaid the County promised they did not interpret it to allow 
extensions outside the UGB, but said 1000 Friends thought the 
language ambiguous enough that resolution language to clarify the 
condition was deemed to be neceasary. She said the Boundary 
Commission would be involved only if a requested sewer extension 
waa of a certain size. She said 1000 Friends believed the 
language wa• easential for Metro to be a part of any future 
application• that might arise to be hooked up to that extension. 
She aaid 1000 Prienda' concern was primarily with any premature 
urbanization of farm and fore1t land outaide the UGB. 

Councilor Wyer• asked if 1000 Friend• wa• aupportive of the 
petition a• a whole. Ma. Mccurdy said the aituation as a whole 
was unique. She •aid any UGB expansion made 1000 Friends nervous 
but that they recognized this petition waa unique becau•e of the 
aewage problem. She aaid 1000 Friend• waa nervoua because part 
of the State'• propo•al relied on a particular occupant of the 
Callahan Center and under•tood that aituation had changed. She 
aaid 1000 Prienda had raiaed that iaaue, although not in their 
exception to the report. She aaid the State's propoaal relied on 
Gloria Monty Production• occupying the Callahan Center which was 
no longer the ca••· She aaid the aituation regarding the aewage 
was unique and they did not object to the UGB amendment. 
Councilor Wyera asked if the State could pay the double 
aeaeaament to get the sewer. Ma. Mccurdy said 1000 Friend• 
raised that issue as well as whether or not the atate could qet a 
waiver from the City of Wilsonville but aaid neither option was 
conaidered. She aaid the State would have to pay higher fees 
becauae the City of Wil•onville would not consider the waiver. 
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Harv Pormon, land u•e conaultant, 6131 NB Alameda, Portland, 
repre•ented the State of Oregon, Department of General Service• 
and al•o Damma•ch State Bo•pital for thi• application. She aaid 
the State aupported the Bearinq• Officer'• finding• and 
recommendation• in thi• ca•e and wanted to atate for the record 
that the City Council of Wil•onville and the Clackama• County 
Commis•ion •upported the amendment and •aid the State had worked 
clo•ely with all the involved partie• throughout the proce••· 
She said the aituation waa unique and would not aet a danqerou• 
precedent for future UGB amendments. She said with regard to the 
aewer line connection, the original application aaid the State 
wa• willinq to accept a policy or deed reatriction to restrict 
hook-up• to the portion that extended out•ide the UGB and said 
that waa offered without knowledge of what existing policie• were 
in the Clackama• County Comprehen•ive Plan. She said if that 
policy waa not in place, the State waa willing to make the offer 
anyway. She said the State'• poaition waa •imilar to that •tated 
by the Bearing• Officer in that the existing plan policies in 
Clackama• County Comprehenaive Plan did addr••• the iaaue and the 
property remaininq out•ide the UGB wa• under Clackama• County'• 
land uae juriadiction and would be governed by their 
Comprehenaive Plan, if not within the Metropolitan Service 
Diatrict Boundary. She aaid the iaaue had been adequately 
covered and aaid in conver•ation• with County Planning, ataff 
indicated their interpretation of their policy waa that no hook-
up• would be allowed whether or not it wa• an approved farm or 
non-farm u•e under the EFU •tatute• which included item• •uch aa 
golf courae•. 

Jim Sitzmon, Department of Land Conaervation and Development, 
•aid aince the Callahan Center had lo•t it• non-conforming uae 
atatua and could not legitimately be uaed for any purpoae cloae 
to its $5 million value and it• kind of atructure. Be aaid 
Oregon Technical Inatitute (OTI) had looked at the facility a• a 
poaaible northern campua. He aaid the current i••u•• aroae then 
of how to get aervice• •uch a• •ewer attached to the facilitie•. 
He •aid OTI choae another location and thoae effort• then 
•topped. He •aid Gloria Monty Production• expre••ed intereat in 
the property and then the State then took the initiative to 
clarify the i••ue• and service• provided regardle•• of who would 
ultimately tenant the building. Be aaid the facility •till 
needed appropriate zoning •• well a• the •ever and water 
connection•. He aaid the problem had been long-atanding in 
nature. 

Preaidin9 Officer Collier aaked if anyone el•• preaent wi•h•d to 
te•tify. No one el•• appeared to te•tify and Preaiding Collier 
clo•ed the public hearing. 
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Councilor Bauer noted on Exhibit A the area that would become 
part of Wil•onville and part of the UGB. Be •aid the amendment 
would leave agricultural land aurrounded on three •id•• by urban 
are••· Be believed the amendment wa• well intentioned and 
appropriate. 

Motion to AJllend: Councilor Bauer moved, •econded by 
Councilor Buchanan, to amend Reaolution No. 91-1496 
with •taff '• language in Be It Re•olved (additional 
amendment language underlined): •That the Metropolitan 
Service Di•trict, ba•ed on the finding• in Exhibit B, 
attached and incorporated herein, and the following 
condition of approyal expre••e• it• intent to adopt an 
Ordinance amending the Urban Growth Boundary a• •hown 
in Exhibit A within 30 day• of receiving notification 
that the property ha• been annexed to the Metropolitan 
Service Di•trict, provided •uch notification i• 
received within •ix (6) month• of the date on which 
thi• re•olution i• adopted• and to add: •Be It Further 
Re•olyed. That to a••ure compliance with •tatewide 
G9al 3 per finding v.c.2. and in compliance with 
long•tandinq Clack•mo• County Comprehen•ive Plan 
Agriculture Policy 4.0 prohibiting new u•able 1ewer 
f acilitie• on agricultural land• exten•iop of the 
propo•ed •ewer from Wil•opyille Road aero•• 
agricultural land to the •ubiect property 1b1ll be 
ipatalled tpd ahall remain Al a tran1mi81iop lipe oply 
with po additiopal connection• op agricultural 11nd1.• 

Vote op Motion to A1Rend: Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 
DeJardin, Gardner, Han•en, McLain, Wyer1 and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Devlin, Knowle•, McFarland and 
Van Bergen were ab•ent. The vote wa1 unanimou• and the 
motion pa••ed. 

Vote op the Hain Motiop a• Alpended: Councilor• Bauer, 
Buchanan, DeJardin, Gardner, Han•en, McLain, Wyer• and 
Collier voted aye. Councilor1 Devlin, Knowle1, 
McFarland and Van Bergen were ab•ent. The vote wa1 
unanimou• and Re•olution No. 91-1496A wa• adopted. 

ii.1 Ordipapce No. 91-424. Por the Purpo•e of Approving the 
Rtvi1ion of Metro Cocie Section 4.01.060 Reyi•ing Adpi•aion 
P1e1 at the Mitro Wa1hington Park Zoo (Public Bearing) 

The Clerk read the ordinance for a 1econd ti .. by title only. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-424 vaa 
fir•t read on September 12, 1991 and referred to the Finance and 
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the Regional Facilitie• Collllllittee• for con•ideration. The 
Finance Committee conaidered the ordinance on September 19 and 
the Regional Facilitie• Collllllittee conaidered the ordinance on 
September 24. Both collllllittee• recommended the ordinance for 
adoption to the full Council. 

Motion a Councilor Hanaen moved, ••conded by Councilor 
OaJardin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-424. 

Councilor Ban•en gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendation•. She •aid the increa•e had been anticipated and 
bud9eted for, but •aid rather than rai•ing the ticket fee• by 
$1.00 per pereon, Zoo etaff believed they could manage with a 
$.SO per ticket increa•e. Councilor Ban•en •aid it wae not 
plea•ant to raiae Zoo ticket fee• but •aid the Zoo •till gave 
good value for the rate• it would charge. 

Councilor Bauer gave the Regional Facilitie• Committee'• report 
and recommendation•. Be eaid the Collllllittee di•cu•aed the impact 
the increa•ed rate• would have on Zoo patron• but noted the 
ticket price• would •till be competitive with other zoo• 
nationally. 

Preeiding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. 

Roger D. Jenning•, Friend• of the Zoo (FOZ) board member, 3151 NW 
Vaughn, •tated FOZ •upported the fee increa•e. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier a•ked if any other per•on• pre•ent 
wi•h•d to te•tify. No one el•e appeared to te•tify and the 
public hearing waa cloaed. 

Councilor Buchanan •aid the Zoo wa• the only family-related 
function Metro offered, but aaid he would •upport the fee 
increa•e becau•e the Zoo needed the additional fund•. He hoped 
the reque•ted increa•e would be the la•t one for a long time. 

Councilor McLain •aid ahe would vote for the ordinance if the 
Council amended the ordinance to delete Section 4.01.060(5)(8)1 
•Metro Councilor• and the Metro Executive Officer •hall be 
entitled to free admi••ion.• 

Motion to !'P'nd Hain Motions Councilor McLain moved, 
aeconded by Councilor Wyera, to amend Ordinance No. 
91-424 with the recommended deletion liated above. 

Councilor Bauer noted Councilor• vent to the Zoo often on Metro 
buaine•• to attend meetinga. Councilor Wyer• noted Councilor• 
were invited to the Zoo for variou• function• •uch a• the 
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Zoolight• Pe•tival. Councilor DeJardin •aid Councilor• could pay 
ad.mi••ion if that wa• their individual preference. Councilor 
Buchanan noted he •erved on the Zoo Committee for two year• and 
had to 90 to the Zoo often and aaid it waa ea•ier to perform 
Metro bu•ine•• with a pa••· 

Motion to Apleod HAin Motionz Councilor• Gardner, McLain, 
Wyer• and Collier voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, 
Buchanan, OeJardin and Ban•en voted nay. Councilor• 
Devlin, Knowlea, McFarland and Van Bergen were ab•ent. 
The vote waa 4 to 4 and the motion failed. 

vote on the Hain Motions Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 
DeJardin, Gardner, Hanaen, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor McLain voted nay. Councilor• Devlin, 
Knowle•, McFarland and Van Bergen were abaent. The 
vote wa• 7 to 1 and Ordinance No. 91-424 wa• adopted. 

i.t1 Ordinance No. 91-425. An Ordinance Alllending Ordinance No. 
91-390A Reyi•ing the FY 1991-92 Budget and Appropriation• 
Schedule for the Purpoae of Funding an A1nendmlnt to the R.W. 
Beck Contract (Public Hearin9) 

The Clerk read the ordinance for a aecond time by title only. 

Deputy Pre•iding Officer Gardner announced Ordinance No. 91-425 
waa f irat read on September 12 and referred to the Finance 
Committee for con•ideration. The Finance Committee con•idered 
the ordinance on September 19 and recommended it to the full 
Council for adoption. 

Motions Councilor Wyer• moved, aeconded by Councilor 
Hanaen, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-425. 

Councilor Wyer• gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendations. She aaid Ordinance No. 91-425 wa• companion 
legialation to Reaolution No. 91-1503. She explained R.W. Beck 
would perform teatin9 on the compoat product to determine the 
product waa adequate for aale. She aaid the contract had 
exceeded it• originally allocated amount of $150,000 and the 
ordinance would authorize the tranafer of $100,000 from th• Wa•t• 
Reduction Diviaion budget to the Solid Waate General Account to 
allow R.W. Beck to f iniah the job. She aaid Reaolution No. 91-
1503 would exempt the remainder of the contract from competitive 
bidding and allow R.w. Beck to fini•h the contract. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier a•ked if anyone pr•••nt wi•h•d to 
te•tify on the ordinance. No per•on• appeared to teatify and the 
public hearing wa• clo•ed. 
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Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, OeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, McLain, Wyer• and Collier. Councilor• 
Devlin, Knowlea, McFarland and Van Bergen were 
abaent. The vote wa• unanimoua and Ordinance No. 
91-425 waa adopted. 

iL! Ordinance No. 91-426. For the Purpoae of Approyinq the 
Reyiaion of Metro Cocle Section• 2.02.180. 2.02.185. 
2.02.200. ond 6doptinq the M1naqement Compenaation Plan 

The Clerk read the ordinance by title only for a firat time. 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-426 waa 
f irat read on September 12 and referred to the Governmental 
Affairs Committee for con•ideration. The Governmental Affair• 
Committee con•idered the 01"dinance on September 19 and 
recommended it to the full Council for adoption. 

Motions Councilor DeJardin moved, aeconded by Councilor 
Hansen, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-426. 

Councilor DeJardin gave the Governmental Affair• Committee report 
and recommendationa. He explained the ordinance and it• 
companion reaolution conatituted the compenaation package for 
non-repreaented employee•, apecifically covering vacation and 
adminiatrative leave. He aaid the ordinance would make benefit• 
for non-repreaented employee• equivalent with repreaented 
employee• on vacation time. 

Preaidin9 Officer Collier asked if anyone preaent wiahed to 
teatify on the ordinance. No peraona appeared to teatify and the 
public hearing waa cloaed. 

Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, OeJardin, Gardner, 
Hanaen, McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Devlin, Knowlea, McFarland and Van 
Bergen were abaent. The vote waa unanimoua and 
Ordinance No. 91-426 waa adopted. 

1._,_ 8BSOLUTIONS (Continued) 

1.i.1 Reaolution No. 91-1494B. For the Pureoae of Authorizing the 
Execution of a Sale Agreeaent for the Acguiaition of the 
Seara Facility 

Removed from the agenda. 
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~ R11olution No, 91-1S05B. Por the Purpo11 of Authoriging the 
I11uanc1 of Metro Headquarter• Proiect Deaigp/Build RPQ/BPP 

Removed from the agenda. 

I.a.! R11olution No. 91-1507. for the Purpo11 of Bxempting the 
Be1dquart1r1 RFQ/Rf P Pr99111 from Competitiye Bidding 
Pr99111 Pur1uant to Mitro C9de 2.0f ,Qfl 

Removed from the agenda. 

Pre•idin9 Officer Collier rece•eed the Council of the 
Metropolitan Service Di1trict and convened the Contract Review 
Board of the Metropolitan Service Di1trict to con1ider A9enda 
Item No•. 7.5 and 7.6. 

1.a.l R11olution No. 91-1504. for the Purpo11 of Authorizing 
Exemption to the Reguireaent of Competitiye Bidding Pur1uant 
to Metro Cocie 2.0t.Otlfc) and Approving Portland Qeneral 
Electric 11 a Sole Source Contractor Pur1u1pt to Metro Co4e 
2.04.060 

Motions Councilor Buchanan moved, 1econded by Councilor 
Wyer•, for adoption of Re•olution No. 91-1504. 

Councilor Buchanan gave the Re9ional Facilitie1 Co11111itte1 report 
and recommendation•. Be aaid it wa1 a 1ole aource contract 
bec1u11 PGE wa1 the only po11ible provider and that PGE would 
perform an efficiency review at the Zoo to develop a con1ervation 
pro9ram for the Zoo in it• u1e of electricity and 911. 

Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Ban1en, McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Devlin, Knowle1, McFarland and Van 
Bergen were ab1ent. The vote wa1 un1nimou1 and 
Re1olution No. 91-lSOt. 

1.a.i Re1olution No. 91-1503. for the Purpo11 of Authorizing ap 
lxemptiop to the Require1p1nt to Solicit Compttitiyt 
Propo11l1 for Alplndment No. 2 to the Contract with R.W. Bec;k 
• A1199iate1. Proyidipq Aciditiopal Perforwaoc• Teat 
Mopitorinq for the Riedel COllQo•t Facility 

Motiopz Councilor Wyer• JDOVed, eeconded bI Councilor 
Buchanan, for adoption of Rt•olut on No. 91-1503. 

Councilor Wyer1 noted Re1olution No. 91-1503 wa1 the companion 
le9i1lation to Ordinance No. 91-425 and referred to her report on 
that ordinance. 
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Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Ban•en, McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Devlin, Knowlea, McFarland and Van 
Bergen were ab•ent. The vote wa• unanimoua and 
Reaolution No. 91-1503. 

Preaiding Officer Collier adjourned the Contract Review Board and 
reconvened the Council of the Metropolitan Service Di•trict. 

1.a1 Re•olution No. 91-1498. For the Purpo•e of Ad,optinq the PX 
1992 to Po•t 1995 Tran•portatiop Improyemopt Proqrom apd the 
FY 1992 Annual lle•nt 

Motions Councilor Gardner moved, •econded by Councilor 
Buchanan, for adoption of Reaolution No. 91-1498. 

Councilor Gardner gave the Tran•portation ' Planning Committee'• 
report and recommendation•. Be •aid Reaolution No. 91-1498 would 
adopt the FY 1992 to Poat 1995 Tranaportation Improvement Program 
(TIP) and the FY 1992 Annual Element. Be •aid the reaolution 
incorporated •cheduling and co•t update• that had already taken 
place baaed on policy deciaion• made via previou• reaolution• 
adopted. Be ••id auch deci•iona related to the current high-
capacity tranait atudiea, •ome adju•tmenta to the uae and 
programming of interetate tron•fer fund• and UHTA fund•, and 
dealt with the State of Oregon'• poeition on the re-authorization 
of the Surface Tran•portation Act. Be noted Andy Cotugno, 
Director of Tran•portation, told the Collllllittee the reaolution 
alao dealt with the i••ue of whether Metro'• regional 
tranaportation program waa in interim conformity with new 
requirsment• contained in the Clean Air Act. 

Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Baneen, McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Devlin, Knowlea, McFarland and Van 
Bergen were abaent. The vote wa• unanimou• and 
Reeolution No. 91-1498. 

1.a.1 Re•olution No. 91-1506. For the Purpoae of Ad,optinq a 
M4naq11p1nt Compen•atiop Package 

Motiops Councilor DeJordin moved, •econded by Councilor 
Han•en, for adoption of Re•olution No. 91-1506. 

There wa• no Councilor diecu•aion or queation• on Reeolution No. 
91-1506. 
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Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, DeJardin, Ga~dner, 
Ban•en, McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Devlin, lnowle•, McFarland and Van 
Bergen were ab•ent. The vote wa• unanimou• and 
Re•olution Ho. 91-1506. 

1.i.i Re1olution No. 91-lt67A. Por the Purpo1e of adopting Rul11 
B1t&bli1hinq Pr09edure1 Relating to the Conduct of Council 
Bu1in111 

Removed from the agenda. 

!.&. CONSBHT AGBNQA 

4.1 Minute• of June 13, 1991 

4.2 Re1olution Ho. 91-1508, For the Purpo1e of Approving a 
Requ11t for Propo•al1 Document for B•tabli•hing an Employee 
A11i1tanc1 Program and Waiving Council Approval of the 
Contract and Authorizing the Executive Officer to Execute 
the Contract Subject to Condition• 

4.3 Re1olution No. 91-15016, For the Purpo•e of Amending the FY 
92 Unified Work Program to Include the I-5/I-205 
Portland/Vancouver Preliminary Alternative Analy•i• 

4.t Re1olution No. 91-1509, Por the Purpo•• of Authorizing the 
Executive Off ice to Execute a Contract with CTR for the 
Purcha1e of Computer Hardware, Software and Service• and a 
Contract with Fir1t Portland Lea1ing for the Financing of 
Said Purch11e and Completing the Strap Computer Project 

Motions Councilor Gardner moved, aeconded by Councilor 
DeJardin, for adoption of the Con1ent Agenda item• 
a1 li1ted above. 

Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Han1en, McLain, Wyer• and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Devlin, lnowle1, McFarland and Van 
Bergen were ab•ent. Th• vote w11 unanimou• and 
the Content Agenda wa• adopted. 

There being no further bu1in•1•, Pre1iding Officer Collier 
adjourned the meeting at 11120 p.m. 

Re1pectfully 1ubmitted, 

(~l~ 
Paulette Allen 
Clerk of the Council 


